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August 25, 2010
The Editor-in-Chief
UBC Medical Journal
2750 Heather Street
Vancouver, BC
V5Z 4M2 Canada

Subject: SUBMISSION OF A MANUSCRIPT FOR EVALUATION
Dear Editor,
I am enclosing herewith a manuscript entitled “Assessment and management of anemia in a population of children living in the Indian Himalyas: A student-led initiative” for publication in the “UBC Medical Journal” for possible evaluation.
With the submission of this manuscript I would like to undertake that the above mentioned manuscript has not been published elsewhere, accepted for publication elsewhere or under editorial review for publication elsewhere.

The submitted manuscript is a research article. This international health project was conducted from 2006 to 2009, and is ongoing in the Spiti Valley of India by the Global Health Initiative (GHI) at the University of British Columbia (UBC). GHI consists of a group of medical students who have an engrained interest in Global Health, and are devoted to learning about international health not only from the lecture hall but also from field work. We are trained and work under the supervision of Dr. Videsh Kapoor, a Vancouver-based Family Physician and the Director of the International Health Curriculum in the Faculty of Medicine at the UBC.   
This project was initiated on the request of the Munsel-Ling School administration to raise health awareness and education, and provide the school children with primary health care. Funding was subsequently obtained from the UBC Teaching & Learning Enhancement Fund (TLEF), the Trans Himalayan Aid Society (TRAS) and the UBC Go Global C.A.R.E group. Furthermore, collaboration was established with a local non-government organization, the Rinchen Zangpo Society. Ethics approval for the project was obtained from the UBC Clinical Research Ethics Board and the project was carried out starting in 2006. 
The findings of this manuscript focus on our work with anemia in the Munsel-ling school children and the management plan undertaken from 2006 to 2009. We hope that this work on anemia and the student-led initiative will provide a framework for other groups, elsewhere to expand their horizons outside the classroom and get involved in international field initiatives. Our knowledge has been expanded not only scientifically but also culturally and morally, and this project has been a life changing experience for all of us who have engaged in its implementation. 
Suggested reviewers are: 1) Dr. Bakul Dalal (VGH Hematopathology and UBC Clinical Professor, bakul.dalal@vch.ca), 2) Dr. Robert Woollard (Former Head of the UBC Dept of Family Practice with interest in global health promotion working in Nepal and East Africa, woollard@familymed.ubc.ca), 3) Dr. Peter Kirk (UBC Dept of Family Practice – Co-Director of Division of International Health, peter.kirk@familymed.ubc.ca).
Sincerely,

Diala El-Zammar

On behalf of the UBC Global Health Initiative
